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                 It’s a Wrap 
 

After eleven weeks of fun and learning our first term for 2025 has 

come to a close. We’ve enjoyed studying electricity, generation, 

circuitry and much, much more. 

 

Yesterday we travelled to Hargraves where the students took part 

in a cross-country race before enjoying some Easter craft and fun. 

Today we’re putting a musical buzz into our learning, before we 

enjoy a day of art, music and drama with Mrs Smyth on our last 

day of the term. 

 

Thank you to all the staff, students and families for getting our 

school off to a great start for 2025. 

 

Next term we’re looking forward to our topic studies of health and 

the human body, then in the third term we’ll be ‘travelling the 

world’ to study cultures near and far. It looks set to be an exciting 

year of learning at Hill End Public School. 

 

ANZAC Day 
Over the past two weeks we have been learning about the  

importance of remembering and paying respect on Anzac Day.  

Unfortunately however, due to the unavailability of teaching staff 

their will be no formal school representation at this years  

ANZAC Day service. 

Last Day of 
Term 1 

11 

Anzac Day 25 

First Day of 

Term 2 

30 

MAY 

Lions Club 

Eye Screening 

21 

  Anzac day 

Please be advised 

that unfortunately 

no school staff will 

be available for the 

Hill End Anzac Day 

service this year.  

William English is 

organising the  

service, so please 

contact him if you 

wish/or want your 

child to participate. 



 

   
  

 

  CRUDINE WIND 

FARM EXCURSION 

The students were amazed  

at the size of the wind turbines on the recent  

excursion to the Crudine Wind Farm. 

The staff at the wind farm explained how the turbines 

work and how electricity is produced by them.  

This wind farm produces enough electricity to power 

75000 homes which prevents 26600 tonnes of  

carbon emission annually. 

The students were happy to see their friends from  

Glen Alice Public School who were also on  

the excursion. 



 

 

    

Enjoy the holidays and have a    

good break! 

    VARIETY CLUB VISIT 

The Variety Club 4wd 

Adventurer visit to the 

school was a huge  

success. The students  

enjoyed showing our   

visitor's all the different 

areas of the school. 

The Variety Club donated 

$4243 to the school and 

the money has helped to 

buy modern teaching 

aids, creative art supplies, 

science and technology 

resources, literacy packs, 

percussion instruments 

and play resources. 

Thankyou to everyone 

that came along to help 

and support this event. 



HEALTH CLINIC NEWS 
Hill End Clinic will be open on  

Monday 9.30—3pm 

Wednesday 9.30—11  

Friday 9.30 –3pm 

The next Doctors clinic will be Tuesday 6th May 2025 

For Doctor appointments please book in at Ochre Medical Centre: 63319444 

Community Nurse Lisa Mallard’s new work mobile number is: 0403 087 198.  

Hill End Health Clinic landline 6337 8263 

Please support our Community Nurse Lisa Mallard and the Hill End Health Clinic. 

 
facebook.com/

The students enjoyed having Mrs Smyth 

back in the classroom recently. 

They worked on some Easter art and brought 

out the musical instruments. 

The ukelele group are really coming along 

too with the help of Mr G’s tuition. 


